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3rd September 2014
Dear Parents
Welcome back to a new school year.  It is wonderful to see the children all back looking extremely smart in their new uniforms and school shoes.

Parents Meetings

We have three parents meetings, one each term over the school year. The meeting in Term 1 is a whole class meeting where parents are invited to come along and meet your child’s class teacher, to hear important information about the year your child is in, how you can help your child and to ask any questions you may have. The individual class dates are listed below. 
School dinners for Reception, Y1 and Y2

There are free school dinners for Reception, Y1 and Y2. In order to assist our kitchen staff with the ordering and preparation of the dinners please let our office know if your child will be having dinners and no longer having a packed lunch by Friday at the latest. The meals are nutritious and it will save you time and money in the preparation of a daily packed lunch.

Dinner Money

Dinner money is collected on Friday morning in advance (in an envelope with the child's name marked clearly on it).  The price of a meal is £1.70 per day, £8.50 per week.  If you are entitled to free school meals, please call into the office for an application form if you have not yet filled one in.  

Breakfast Club

There is a Breakfast Club from 8.15 am each morning.  Prices start from £1.50 per day or £7.50 per week.                

Snack For Foundation Stage

As part of the Foundation Stage, Nursery and Reception children try out a variety of different snacks.  You are asked to send in £1.00 on a Monday morning to cover the cost of this snack.
Biscuits
The Infant children (Years 1 and 2) are not allowed to bring tuck or sweets of any kind.  When the Infants have their milk in the mornings they also have biscuits.  Please send in 50p on a Monday morning to cover the cost of these biscuits.  
Milk Money

Parents of pupils in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are requested to pay 50p per term for milk.
Tuck 

The junior children are allowed to buy tuck at break time.  The maximum you are asked to give your child each day is £1.00.
Mobile phones are not allowed in school other than in exceptional circumstances and then must be locked in the office during the school day.  Please note the school accepts no responsibility for lost or stolen mobile phones.

Car Park

The car park at the rear of the school building is for staff only.  For the safety of pupils please do not drive round the back of the school to drop pupils off.  
Insurance
The school does not cover insurance for the pupils’ personal possessions.  Please ensure this is covered through your own insurance.

Dogs are not allowed anywhere on the school premises.

School uniform, school shoes and jewellery

Just a polite reminder that neither trainers nor Converse are classed as school shoes. Letters will be sent home with individual children who persistently come to school without the required school uniform/footwear. 

Our PE kit is a gold or yellow t-shirt, navy blue shorts and pumps, PE kits must be in school for the children to access PE lessons. Please ensure names are in the children’s clothing to ensure that when they are changed for PE, children’s uniforms are not mixed up.  

Children are not permitted to wear any jewellery in school and neither the school nor the LA will accept responsibility for the loss, damage or accidents caused by items of jewellery.

IMPORTANT DATES THIS HALF TERM:

Tuesday 9th September, 9.10 am 

Assertive Mentoring Parents Meeting KS2

Tuesday 9th September, 5 pm 


Assertive Mentoring Parents Meeting.

Thursday 11th September, 9.10 am 

Assertive Mentoring Parents Meeting, KS1.

Monday 22nd September, 3.30 pm 

Year 6 Parents Meeting.

Tuesday 23rd September, 3.30 pm 

Year 5 Parents Meeting.

Wednesday 24th September, 3.30 pm 

Year 4 Parents Meeting.

Thursday 25th September, 3.30 pm

Year 3 Parents Meeting.

Monday 29th September, 3.30 pm 

Reception Parents Meeting.

Tuesday 30th September, 3.30 pm

Year 1 Parents Meeting.

Wednesday 1st October, 3.30 pm 

Year 2 Parents Meeting.

Monday 6th October, 



Year 4 two week swimming block.

Thursday 9th October, 9.30 am 


Year 2 Class Assembly.

Friday 10th October 
This is a staff training day.  School will be closed for pupils on this day.

Friday 24th October 



School closes for half term at 3.15 pm.
I do hope you find this information useful.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any further queries.

Yours sincerely

Mrs J Ryan
Headteacher

St Joseph the Worker Catholic Primary School


“A loving Christian family striving to achieve excellence”


Bewley Drive, Kirkby, Liverpool, L32 9PF


Phone:  0151 477 8170/3


Website: stjosephtheworkercps.co.uk



































